
From: Heinert, Patrick D.
To: Randazzo, Addison - HTechClerk3 - HEDU - HNAT
Subject: Fw: Amendment to HB 1588
Date: Thursday, February 20, 2025 9:17:48 AM

From: Fitzsimmons, Katie <katie.fitzsimmons@ndus.edu>
Sent: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 3:21 PM
To: NDLA, H NAT <hnat@ndlegis.gov>; Heinert, Patrick D. <pdheinert@ndlegis.gov>; Conmy,
Liz <lconmy@ndlegis.gov>; Dockter, Jason D. <jddockter@ndlegis.gov>; Hagert, Jared
<jhagert@ndlegis.gov>
Cc: Johnson, Lisa <lisa.a.johnson@ndus.edu>; Halvorson, Lloyd W.
<lloyd.halvorson@lrsc.edu>; Larson, Meredith H. <merlarson@nd.gov>; Pieske, Christopher
<christopher.pieske@ndus.edu>
Subject: Amendment to HB 1588
 

Some people who received this message don't often get email from
katie.fitzsimmons@ndus.edu. Learn why this is important

Representative Heinert and the House ENR “Gun Club” workgroup-
 
Hi everyone. Thank you again for all your work on examining the firearm-related bills. We
have discussed the proposed amendment language (which is not yet finalized by LC) and
we have some slight concerns. Though we very much appreciate the intent to leave the
management of firearm policies to the judgment of the State Board of Higher Education, we
are concerned that rules and policies of the State Board do not carry the force of law.
 
Meaning, if this passes, and the State Board of Higher Education maintains a policy that
prohibits firearms on our campuses, and an individual of the public is discovered on SBHE
property with a firearm, only our campus security/campus police could handle it; local law
enforcement would not have the ability to intervene.
 
One suggestion for the revised language is:
It may be more clear if N.D.C.C. 62.1-02-05(1)(c) said, "Buildings and property owned or
under the control of the state board of higher education, except as permitted by a policy
adopted by the state board of higher education."
That way, law enforcement can just cite to the statute when making an arrest or issuing a
citation, instead of having to cross reference board or institutional policy.
 
This would result in achieving the same goal but making it clearer for our partners in law
enforcement. You would still remove N.D.C.C. 62.1-02-05(1)(o) as proposed in the bill and
then forgo the amendment to N.D.C.C. 62.1-02-05(4) that was discussed in the workgroup.
 
I hate throwing curveballs after the work has been completed, but I’m not a lawyer nor law
enforcement, so I don’t catch the nuances!
 
Thank you for your consideration. Please let me know if there is anything else I can do to
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help.
 
-Katie Fitzsimmons
 
Katie Cashman Fitzsimmons
Director of Student Affairs
N O R T H  D A K O T A
Univers i ty  Sys tem
600 E Boulevard Ave, Dept 215
Bismarck, ND 58505-0230
(: 701-328-4109 (office)
*: katie.fitzsimmons@ndus.edu
:: ndus.edu
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